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Caboolture Inc. 
PO Box 514 
Caboolture  QLD  4510 

UPCOMING CLUB RUNS 
 
SUNDAY 12TH AUGUST 

MEMORIAL RUN 
** SMORGASBORD ** 

Baroon Pocket Dam, Maleny 
We will be departing the Sundowner at 9am  

and travelling via Woodford. 
 Sponsored by Craig & Julie Bloomfield 

 
SUNDAY 9th SEPTEMBER 

GY RALLY 
Trophy sponsored by Vera Friar 

** BYO ** 
Destination to be confirmed.   

Sponsored by John Pritchard & Nicole O’Keane 
 
SUNDAY 14th OCTOBER 

** SAUSAGE SIZZLE ** 
Destination to be confirmed. 

Sponsored by Julie & Ron Walters 

** Smorgasbord ** 
When smorgasbord is 

mentioned for a club run 
lunch, all members bring 
a plate or two to place on 
a table to share with all 

other club members 
present. 

 

** BYO ** 
When BYO is mentioned 
for a club run lunch, all 
members are to bring 
lunch for themselves. 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS 
 

• Nola Bamford - 1969 MGB Mk2 Roadster 

• Roger Barber & Tina East - 1967 Mustang Coupe 

• Jill Clothier - 1976 Pontiac Transam Coupe 

• Jim & Sandra Croft - 1953,1954,1959,1963 Ford Zephyr Sedans & 1974 Ford LTD 

• Cynan & Christabel Davies - 1967 Rolls Royce Silver Shadow 

• Eric & Joan Ezekiel - 1965 Vauxhall Viva 

• Eric & Elaine Gallacher - 1965 MGB Roadster 

• John Gordon - 1974 Holden HJ Ute 

• Gary & Nicole Hay - 1971 Ford XY Fairmont 

• Cameron & Sandy Mitchell - 1977 Holden Belmont - old ambulance 
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CHACC MINUTES OF MEETING 
Date: Sunday 8th July 2007 
Meeting commenced at: 11.45 
 
New members or visitors on today’s run:  
• Gary Hay 
• Alec & Elaine Gallacher  
• Sharon Maples 
• Nola Bamford 
• Carmel Marshall. 
 

Apologies:  
• Sally & Andy Byrne 
• Kevin & Margaret Greenaway 
• Vera Friar 
• Sid Hartwell 
• Ita Davies 
• Joan & Graeme Humphreys. 
 

Those attending were:   
• Denise & Graeme Douglas – Modern 
• Richard & Sue Droughton – Customline  
• Shane & Kerri Tittor – Dodge Phoenix 
• Les Arnold & Sharon Maples – 34 Morris 

Cowley 6 
• Brenda & Ron Byrnes – Modern 
• Alex & Elaine Gallacher – MGB 
• Geoff & Gillian Smith – 68 Chev 
• Rob & Jan Blake – 62 Dodge 
• Mal & Beryl Watkins – 60 Morris Minor 

“Molly” 
• Mal & Lyndy Melville – 70 Camaro 
• Ray Dinte – SSK Roadster 
• Gordon & Judy Elledge – 65 XP Falcon 
• Graham & Jan Beatson – Standard 10 

Woody 
• Peter & Gladys Rohan – Modern 
• Arthur Hall – 71 Merc 
• Max & Julie Hogg – 72 Fairlane 
• Geoff Kruger – 65 Imparla 
• Michelle Hogg 
• Karl Quiall - 55 FJ Holden 
• Milton Sparkes 
• Geoff Norris – XW GS Fairmont 
• Craig & Julie Bloomfield – 64 Falcon 

Convertible 
• Neville & Barbara Brown – Zephyr Ute 
• Jim & Sandra Croft – Zephyr 
• Darryl & Vannessa Wright – 34 Hillman 

Hawk 
• Gail & Jim Masters – Modern 
• Nola Bamford – MGB 
• Kim & Carol Bowers - 54 Merc 
• Peter Hobart – 64 EH Holden Ute 

• Gay & Brian Lewis – Modern 
• Neil & Trish Hamilton + Kids – Modern 
• Neil & Robyn Hughes – 75 John Goss Ford 
• Bob Pritchard, John Pritchard & Nicole 

O’Keane – AP5 Valiant 
• Gary Hay – Ford XY Fairmont 
• Ron & Julie Walters – Ford EL 
• John & Donna Embleton 
 

Minutes:  
The minutes of the last meeting were moved 
by John Pritchard.  Seconded by Peter 
Rohan.  Motion carried. 
 

Business arising from minutes: 
John Embleton stated that about 26 people 
are going to Crows Nest – not 40 as stated 
in the last minutes.  
 

Inwards correspondence:  
• Email from Richard Egglesfield from BVRC 

thanking us for such a great weekend on 
the QCC Rally 

• CHACA Journal - July 
• Letter form CSC regarding events 

assistance scheme 
• Payment advice from QCC regarding 

affiliation fees 
• Crankhandle News - July 
• Letter from Bob Bannan, President of 

Brisbane Northside Antique Automobile 
Association (BNAAA) congratulating us on 
a great QCC rally with a copy of their 
monthly newsletter 

• Bank statement 
• Letter from SCARS (Sunshine Coast 

Animal Refuge) regarding their 
organisation 

• Vintage News Journal - July 
• Autofile Magazine x 2 
• Auto Antics - June 
• Letter from Qld Govt with Regional 

Budget Statements 
• Letter from Terry Davis with an article 

attached regarding Scimitar and Sabre 
club of NZ 

• Bayside Vehicle Restorers club Magazine 
• Letter from Qld Cancer Council for 

donation 
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• Brochure from Taylors auctioneers 
regarding sale of a 2000 Ferrari F550 
Maranello V12 357KQ Coupe 

• Registration Renewal for Box Trailer 
• Advertising from Forever Blooming 

Bouquet preservation 
• Advertising from Wonders Of Wynyard to 

visit a 1927 Grand Prix Bugatti on display 
in Tasmania 

• Talk Tube - May 
• Information from Queensland Govt. 

regarding changes and reforms to the 
Associations Incorporation Act 1981 
which governs how our association runs.  
Changes do not really affect our club but 
if any one wants more information go to 
the website www.fairtrading.qld.gov.au 

• Information from the Workshops Rail 
Museum 

• Brochure from South East Qld Country 
Touring Guide 2007 

• Letter from Caboolture Historical Village 
asking our club to participate in a “Mega 
Motor Show” on Sunday 30th September 
between 9 and 3pm. 

 

Outwards correspondence: 
• 29 letters of thanks to all sponsors for 

their contribution to the QCC Rally 
including: 
¾ Letter to Beerwah SS 
¾ Caboolture Golf Club 
¾ Caboolture Sports Club 
¾ Caboolture Aero Club 
¾ Caboolture Historical Village  
¾ Kenilworth Hotel 
- thanking them for providing such 
wonderful service.   

• Letter to Pam McPherson thanking her for 
her donation of a gorgeous quilt to be 1st 
prize in our raffle.    

• 145 Newsletters. 
 

Treasurers report:  
Brought forward $6837.98 
Income $462.50 
 $7300.48 
Expenditure 
B. Brown - sausage sizzle $108.37 
Transfer to CC rally account $1390.00 
Ace Sunstate Embroidery $327.25 
Donation to charity $200.00 
CC rally account - soft drinks $59.45 

 $2085.07 
 $5215.41 
Investment account $7408.56 
Transferred to CC rally account $3000.00 
Plus interest $153.24 
 $4561.80 
Total: $9777.21 
 

Combined Council Rally Account 
Brought forward $11380.00 
Income $1879.59 
 $13259.59 
Expenditure 
From General account $459.51 
From CC account 
Beerwah State School $528.00 
Kenilworth Hotel $860.00 
G. Smith $142.76 
Caboolture Golf Club $1388.60 
Just Jack $880.00 
Caboolture Aero Club $1039.00 
War Plane Museum $245.00 
J. Embleton $894.09 
Caboolture Historic Village $836.00 
Unit Plaques & Trophies $698.50 
Victory Press $121.00 
J. Walters $193.93 
Caboolture Bowls Club $1730.80 
R. Burrows $290.00 
T. Reibelt $90.00 
Cash - Reimbursement for fuel during 
planning of QCC rally - Embleton, Smith, 
Walters $395.00 
 $10312.68 
 $10772.19 
Total $2487.40 
 

Julie moved that the Treasures report be 
accepted.  Seconded by Brenda Byrnes.  
Motion carried. 
 

Combined Council Report: 
Denise attended again this month and took 
Julie along as a rep of the QCC Committee.  
Christine read a bit of John’s letter out to 
the members and said that she was very 
upset and that she did not appreciate a 
personal attack on both herself and her 
husband regarding the QCC’s help in regards 
to the QCC rally.  John had sent a letter to 
Christine stating that he was not happy at 
all on behalf of our club and addressed 
several issues that had arisen in regards to 
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the QCC’s complete lack of interest in their 
own event.  John stated that the trophies 
were a disgrace, all dusty and the engraving 
was pathetic, also that the QCC 
contradicted themselves in regards to 
member attendance at Gympie, they did not 
even have a representative attend to 
officiate at the trophy presentations 
(Richard Egglesfield stood in - thanks 
Richard) and basically went on to say that 
despite that fact that we had no assistance 
at all from the QCC, the rally was a great 
success.  Emails then went backwards and 
forwards from John to Christine that got a 
bit heated.  John apologised to Christine if 
he had offended her or Greg in any way and 
stated that he was just upset by the total 
disregard the council had towards our club 
in regards to the rally.   
 

In the general business section of the 
meeting Denise spoke to members about the 
rally and confirmed that the rally was a 
great success.  All the people attending had 
a wonderful weekend and we made some new 
friends.  Denise stated that she is sure due 
to the success of this rally that there would 
be more participation in the rally next year, 
particularly from our own club members!  All 
those who attended commented on how 
great the food was at each stop and I think 
most people were happy for the weekend to 
end before we all put on a lot more weight!   
 

Denise also spoke to Christine and stated 
that it was not John’s intention to upset 
anyone – just that all of our QCC committee 
were just generally cheesed-off with the 
participation of the QCC council.  Nothing 
more was said on the matter. 
 

In regards to other council information, 
nothing really to add from last month.  Until 
the meeting with Queensland Transport in 
July there is not much to tell members. 
 

Remember that the AGM is coming up and 
they are looking for new committee 
members.  If anyone is interested in filling a 
position on the QCC please let Denise know.  
Meeting from then on will be bi-monthly. 
 

 
 

Rally Report:   
Peter thanked members for attending 
today.  What a great turnout!  Thanks to 
Ron and Brenda Byrnes for today’s run.  
Please see Page 8 of this newsletter for 
details on upcoming events.  
 

Raffle:   
Amount raised: $160.00 
(Big thanks to Robyn and Neil for today’s 
raffle)  Winners: Gloria Groves, Gary Hay, 
and Gail Masters.  Congratulations to our 
winners today. 
 

General Business:   
John Embleton told members that the 
Crows Nest weekend is all organised and 
members had been given their information 
sheets on where to go etc, and a good 
weekend should be had by all.   
 

John informed members that a founding 
member of the club, Reg Johnston, had 
recently passed away and offered 
condolences to the family. 
 

Denise read the answers out for the 
questionnaire for today and was happy to 
announce Gladys and Peter Rohan as the 
winners.  Congratulations.  
 

Combined Council Rally update:   
Both Geoff smith and John Embleton 
thanked all members for attending and 
especially a big THANKYOU to all the 
helpers who helped make the weekend such 
a success.  
 

John, Geoff and Julie donated their 
expenses back to the club as a donation.  All 
members gave them a clap and thanked the 
three of them for their generosity!!!!!! 
 

After no further business the Meeting 
closed at: 12.15pm. 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

to the following members for July: 
 

Neville Brown 
Lyn Burgess 

Lois Copeland 
Graeme Douglas 

Richard Droughton 
Gloria Groves 

Vera Friar 
Geoff Smith 
Julie Walters 

 

** Don’t forget if you have not already done so – please give Denise your birth date 
so that we can all wish you happy birthday ** 

 
 
JUNE WAS AN EVENTFUL MONTH FOR CHRIS MOY AND HIS FAMILY! 
 
On the 16th June, Chris attended a Ute Show on the Sunshine Coast and was pleasantly surprised 

to walk away with prizes for the following categories: 
• 1st for Best Restored 
• 1st for Best Presented 
• 2nd for Best Holden Ute 

And to top it all off, he was also awarded a large wooden plaque for Runner’s 
Up Over All! 

 
 
Then just a mere six days later (22nd June) Chris’ wife, Amanda, gives birth to 
twin girls.  Pyper weighed in at 6.5 pounds and Phoebe weighed in at 6 pounds. 
 
 
Just when you would be thinking your month couldn’t get any better, Chris’ Holden Ute is featured 
in the July/August edition of the ‘Australian Ute’ magazine.  It’s great to see this spectacular ute 
receive a three page spread! 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 
Well it’s July already.  Feels like Christmas was only a month ago and I’m still trying to find a free 
weekend to unpack boxes since I moved house in January.  It actually looks as though that’s about 
to happen because I’ve decided to take two weeks off work at the start of next month, yay!!! 
 
This year’s RACQ Motorfest was a spectacular event as always.  It is the only event in south east 
Queensland where you can see so many vintage, classics, rarities and oddities all in one place.  If 
you haven’t been to one yet, you should!  It’s a very well organised day and a credit to everyone 
involved.  
 
I had a minor issue with my EJ Premier at the Motorfest.  When I arrived it was blowing a bit of 
steam.  Turns out the alloy water pump had finally corroded itself a little pressure relief hole.  
Not much I could do about it but fill it up, leave the radiator cap loose and stop every few 
kilometres on the way home to top it up.  I’ve now got the car in Dad’s workshop for a few weeks 
while we do some due maintenance.  I’m putting an EH 179 radiator in it because they’re a bit 
bigger and it used to always run a bit hot in summer with the mild 202 engine.  I also decided to 
fix the heater core while I’m at it.  It started leaking about ten 
years ago so I bypassed it and thought I’d fix it later on.  Now 
that later on has finally arrived, I’m also gonna do a few other 
minor repairs, like put in some new front kick panels in and 
install an original radio if I can find one.  So here’s the point of 
me telling you all this, I’m trying to find an original EJ/EH radio, 
preferably the push button type (see picture) as that’s probably 
what the Premier originally had.  So if anyone has one or knows 
where one is, working or not, please, please let me know about it! 
 

Rally Report - July run to Virgin Blue Pilot Training Facility 
What a magnificent job by Ron and Brenda Byrnes in getting us a tour of the high security Virgin 
Blue pilot training facility.  We had a massive turnout of members arrive all keen to take a look.  
There must’ve been over 1000 of us!  Well, actually about 100, but that’s much more than we 
usually get.  This place trains commercial passenger jet pilots 25 hours a day, 390 days a year.  
They have five of these giant playstations (as pictured) all fitted out just like the actual cockpits 
and mounted on hydraulic rams to make the tilt just like the real thing.  These machines are so 

realistic to fly that the training pilots actually log their hours in 
them as real flying time.  An instructor can sit behind the pilots and 
simulate any weather condition and mechanical fault.  This allows 
them to experience the extreme while staying firmly attached to 
the ground.  Worth around 5 million each, these are toys most of us 
will only see once in a lifetime.  While we were there, the Virgin Blue 
PR guy took photos of the cars in front of their sign and asked us a 
few questions about CHACC so they can do an article of our visit in 
their magazine. 

 
Since we had such a massive turnout, we had to take the tour in batches of around 20 people.  
Though, nobody minded waiting as Ron and Brenda and their lovely daughters had organised a 
scrumptious morning tea of jam and cream scones and tea/coffee for everyone. 
 
Next we headed off to the landing and takeoff viewing area where we held our meeting and had 
lunch while watching plane loads of busy people coming and going.  There were no toilet facilities 
in this area so Ron and Brenda had organised a porta-loo to bring along.  
 
What a great day! Where are you taking us next year Ron and Brenda? 
☺ John Pritchard. 
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FROM THE SECRETARY’S DESK 
 
A big welcome to all who attended today.  What a shame we don’t have this many people 
attend on a regular basis!  My sincere thanks to Ron & Brenda for today’s run.  It was 
certainly an education going through the Flight simulators – what a shame we couldn’t 
start one up!  I could have stayed in there for hours! 
 
Anyway, I have put my usual “useless titbits” below:- 
 

• Irving Berlin is the only Academy Awards presenter to give himself an Oscar 
• Butterflies taste buds which are in their feet, are 2400 more sensitive than 

human tongues 
• A blind chameleon will still change colour to blend in with its surroundings 
• 27% of female lottery winners keep the ticket in their bra 
• In an authentic Chinese meal, the soup is left until the last course to enable the 

roast duck entrée to swim towards digestion. 
• Absolute gold is so soft it can be moulded with the hands. 
• In the first three months of 2007, Apple shipped 10, 549,000 Ipods 
• There have been 148 manned spaceflights in the history of NASA 
• The couples “kiss” at the end of a wedding originated in early European times when 

a couple would have sex for the first time in front of the whole village (glad I 
didn’t live back then!) 

• Michael J Fox was three years older than his screen dad in Back to the Future 
• It takes three hours to fill up the space shuttle’s 500,000 gallon fuel tank 
• Until 1978, when authorities finally gave in to feminists, all hurricanes had female 

names 
• 16% of Americans have tattoos, but among gays, lesbians and bisexuals, it’s 31% 
• Healthy adult cats are in light sleep for 50 per cent of their lives 
• Three out of four shoplifters are women 
• When he was young and poor, painter Pablo Picasso burned his artwork to keep 

warm 
• During her whole life-time, Queen Isabella of Spain (1451-1504) only bathed twice 

(how do they know this - really?) 
• The most popular boys name in Poland is Carol 
• In Oklahoma, it’s illegal to make “ugly faces” at dogs 
• A woman’s arthritic pains will almost certainly disappear when she is pregnant 
• Ice cream was invented in China around 2000 B.C 
• Cold water weighs less than hot 
• A group of foxes is called a Skulk 

 
That’s it for me for this month. 
Hope to see you all on the next run. 
‘Til then, safe and happy motoring. 
Keep smiling. 
Denise. 
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C.H.A.C.C. RUNS and SOCIAL CALENDAR FOR 2007 
Contact Peter Rohan on (07) 5428 6025 
 
SUNDAY 12TH AUGUST 
MEMORIAL RUN 
** SMORGASBORD ** 
Baroon Packet Dam, Maleny. 
Gather at the Sundowner at 8.30am for 
9.00am departure.  We will be travelling via 
Woodford.  Further details will be provided 
on the day. 
Sponsored by Craig & Julie Bloomfield 
 

SUNDAY 9th SEPTEMBER 
GY RALLY  
Trophy sponsored by Vera Friar 
** BYO ** 
Destination and details will be posted on 
www.chacc.com as soon as confirmed. 
Sponsored by John Pritchard & Nicole 
O’Keane  
 

SUNDAY 14th OCTOBER 
** SAUSAGE SIZZLE ** 
Destination to be confirmed.   
Sponsored by Julie & Ron Walters 
 

 

2nd, 3rd & 4th NOVEMBER 
IMBIL FOLK WEEKEND 
Contact the Borumba Deer Park on (07) 5484 
5196 for bookings.  Better be quick and book 
your spot.  This is a very popular weekend. 
 

SUNDAY 11TH NOVEMBER 
AGM BREAKFAST MEETING  
Solander Bowls Club 
Sunderland Drive, Banksia Beach,  
Bribie Island 
 

SATURDAY 24TH NOVEMBER 
ADULTS XMAS PARTY  
Caboolture Sports Club - Centenary Lakes, 
Caboolture. 
We require a minimum of 60 people for this 
booking.  Costs will be advised.  Please see 
Julie if interested in attending. 
 

SUNDAY 2nd DECEMBER 
KIDS XMAS PARTY 
** SMORGASBORD ** 
Date & venue to be confirmed 

 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS AND SWAP MEETS 
** Please Note **  
Please see Peter Rohan for any further information or contact the organisers as stated.  If you intend to 
participate in any of these events as an entrant, you may need to fill in an application form - so please, check 
with Peter.  

 

NAMBOUR SWAP 
Saturday 28th July 2007 
Nambour Showgrounds.  
Outdoor sites $5 and entry per person $3.  Some parking is available on the grounds at $3.   
For further information, please contact Olive on (07) 5456 4710 between 6pm -8pm 

 

JUST 4 KIDS CHARITY – AUSTRALIAN MOTOR TRAIL 
3rd – 11th August 2007 
From Brisbane to Magnetic Island.  Cost per vehicle is $500.00.   
Please see Peter for brochures and further information if you are interested. 

 

30th NATIONAL HISTORIC RACE MEETING 
11th & 12th August 2007 
Morgan Park Raceway, Warwick 
To commemorate the 30th National Historic Race Meet, an invitation has been extended to car clubs 
whose types of vehicles have had any race history in Australia to attend as a club at a special price 
of $30.00 per car entry on both days (regardless of number of patrons in the car).  Normal entry 
fee is $20.00 per day per person.  Well over 200 racing cars of all types, including open wheeler 
racing cars and touring cars from the 1930’s right through to the 1980’s will be present. 
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Special Car Club Member Offer cards have been posted to our club and passed on to Peter Rohan.  
Alternatively for further information you can contact Graeme Wakefield on 0400 010 536 or Phil 
Page on (07) 3888 2089.   
 

JUST ROCK IPSWICH 
Sunday 12th August 2007 
Ipswich Show grounds 
From 9am.  An entry form is required 
For further information, please contact Robert on (07) 5462 2198 or Jan 0419 701 987 

 

SUNSHINE COAST PCYC MOTORING JAMBOREE  
Sunday 26th August 2007  
The Sunshine Coast Police Citizens Youth Club in conjunction with the Sunshine Coast Drag Racing 
Club is holding our 2nd “Motoring Jamboree” on Sunday the 26th of August 2007 at our facility in 
Youth Ave Nambour.  Drag Cars, Vintage, Classics, Hot Rods, Motor Bikes, 4x4’s & more!!!  All 
Welcome!  Free Entry for public from 10:00am - gold coin donation appreciated though.  There will 
be Trophies, Prizes, Food and Entertainment.   
For further information, please contact Marty Hunt (Sunshine Coast PCYC) on (07) 5441 2915 or 
email: martyhunt@suncoastpcyc.org 

 

NOOSA BEACH CLASSIC 
Sunday 23rd September 2007 
Noosa Heads Lions Park 
For further information, please contact Ken on 0437 649 192 or visit the following website: 
www.noosacarclub.com.au  

 

BAY TO BIRDWOOD CLASSIC 
Sunday 20th September 2007 
An entry form must be filled out – please see Peter for entry form. 
For further information, please contact: (08) 8258 6547 

 

HUDSON ESSEX TERRAPLANE NASH RAMBLER CAR INC – NATIONAL RALLY 
30th September – 6th October 2007 
For further information, please contact Harry Moreland on (07) 5534 6160. 

 

18TH CHRYSLER EXPO 2007 
Sunday 7 October 2007 
Mt Gravatt Showgrounds, Logan Road.  
Open to all makes & models of veteran, vintage, classic & modern Chrysler products, from all origins.  
Spotlight on 50 years of Chrysler Royal.  Other models also welcome.  Swap meet included.   
For further information, please contact Tina Denman on 0412 082 954 or email: 
royal1360@optusnet.com.au or website: www.chrysler.gil.com.au/expofrontpage.html 
 

GOLD COAST ALL FORD DAY  
Sunday 14th October 2007  
Carrara Parklands - beside Carrara Football Stadium (Exit 71 on M1) 
Show from 10am until 3pm.  Vehicle entry from 8.30am until 10am.  Trophy Presentation at 3pm. 
Entry is at the gate, no need to pre enter - just turn up.  Cost: $15 per car.  Clubs can call in the 
evening for a club site for all their members.  Spectator entry opens from 10am - Cost: $5 Adult, 
Children (under 18) Free.  Plenty of prizes and giveaways will be part of this great day.   
For further information, please contact Stuart Brown on 0417 549 472 

 

AUTORAMA at MUDGEERABA 
10th & 11th November 2007  
The Gold Coast Antique Auto Club will be holding its annual invitation rally at Mudgeeraba.  The owners of 
vehicles more than thirty years old are invited to attend this popular event.  There are prizes for 
vehicles entered in various categories and a trophy for the best attending club.  Entry numbers are 
limited to 100 cars.  Entry forms and further information may be obtained from Rally Director John 
Wood on (07)5578 5378, website: http://gcaac.any.to/ or email: gcaacau@yahoo.com.au  
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FOR SALE 
MORRIS MINOR ELITE 
 

Including Bumper Bar, Spare Parts, Grill and  
Spare Seats. 
 

$1,000 AS IS. 
 

For further information please contact  
Gloria on (07) 3265 1436.  
Note: This car is not as rough as it looks in the picture.   
It was scanned from a ruffled piece of paper. Ed. 

 

 
THE TAILGATE 

Cars and Parts 
Trader 

 
 

FOR SALE 
XJ12 SOVEREIGN 1989 SERIES 3 

 

White with blue leather interior in excellent 
condition; sunroof; polished pepper pot wheels; 
remote central locking and alarm; 128,863klms 
original; log books; full service history; always 
garaged, previous proud owners: Michael Gill-
Bailey owner of Jag Workshop, and Richard 

Andrews, both members of Jag Drivers Club of 
Qld.  Genuine reason for sale.  Plates not 

included.  RWC.  12 months rego. 
A dream to own and drive. 

 

$20,490 
 

For further information, please contact Gary on 
(07) 3865 1725 or 0417 710 747. 
 

 

FOR SALE 
1975 LH TORANA 

 

1.9 litre Opel Engine, Car is in A-1 condition 
throughout - always garaged.  One-owner family - 
It was Mother's car.  Within the last 18 months - 
new radiator, complete Transmission overhaul, 
carburettor as well.  Good rubber and Rego till end 
of August 07.  In addition, original Owner's 
manual, Owner's guide book and original 
Manufacturer's Warranty. 
 

$6,500  
(includes Custom Hail Cover just purchased for $500) 

 

For further information, please contact Graham 
McColl on ph: (07) 5472 0690 

(A.H. best, but has answering machine) 
 
 

 

WEDDING CAR WANTED 
 

The date of the wedding is Saturday 1st September.  Pick up would be from Caboolture River 
Motel, Morayfield Road, Caboolture at 2.30 pm for 3pm wedding ceremony.  Ceremony will be 
held at 62-64 Thunderbird Drive, Burpengary.  I envisage it should take no longer than one 
hour.  The wedding party will consist of two adults and two children, so one car would be 
sufficient.  Any nice classic or vintage vehicle will do.  Payment is negotiable. 
To express an interest, please contact Maxine Heath on (07) 3888 3272 or 0438 174 516 or 
email: maxine.heath@hotmail.com  


